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President's
Message

Dear Fellow Congregants.,

Now that we are well past the High Holidays, the focus of the 
Board, the committees, and the auxiliaries is to further the 
goals which we set for ourselves as the year began. There is so 
much which needs to be done and seemingly not enough hours 
in the day to get to everything.

As you may know, there are plans to begin long overdue 
renovations of our offices as well as bolstering the security and 
accessibility of our administration building. Hopefully, by the 
time you read this message, the work on the offices will already 
have commenced.

At the same time that we work on our physical house, we are 
planning to "remodel" the rules by which we administer the 
Congregation. There has been much discussion over the last 
couple of years that our Executive Committee and Board 
needed to be more transparent and operate within clearly 
defined guidelines. For that reason, a special committee was 
established within the Strategic Planning Task Force to deal 
with bylaws and governance. 

The proposed new bylaws have already been passed over to 
the Executive Committee for final review. The hope is that 
the Board will be reviewing the new bylaws by January. If the 
Board approves the bylaws, they will come before a special 
Congregational meeting for a vote in early 2022. They would 
then become effective in the fiscal year beginning July, 1, 2022.

Making changes in an organization of our size is never 
easy. However, I am confident we are on the right track to 
getting some meaningful things done which will improve the 
membership experience of all of our congregants.

Thank you for your patience and support.

Herb Sachs
President
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EVERY WEEK @ BETH SHOLOM

Morning Minyan
7:30am, Sunday–Friday

Evening Minyan
7:00pm, Sunday–Thursday

Shabbat Services
6:00pm, Friday; 9:30am, Shabbat

See our calendar at www.bethsholomcongregation.org  
for Havdallah times.

Jewish Mindful Meditation with Carol Nemeroff
7:40pm, Monday; 10:00am, Wednesday

Class with Rabbi Glanzberg-Krainin  
8:00pm, Tuesdays 

 

Alone No More with Steve Perlman
7:00pm, Wednesday

Class with Cantor Agar 
7:30pm, Wednesdays

Current Events with Bob Rubin
10:00am, Thursday 

Israeli Dance 
7:30pm, Thursday 

Choir with Cantor Agar 
8:00pm, Thursdays
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Hanukkah 6th candle

7:30am 
Morning Minyan in person for Hanukkkah

4:17 pm
Shabbat Candle Lighting

6:00 pm 
Hanukkah Jazz Shabbat

3

Hanukkah 7th candle	

5:00 pm
Lights and Latkes Hanukkah celebration  
at Beth Sholom

4

december 2021

7:45pm 
Spiritual Direction Group

8:00 pm
Moms and Grandmoms Group 

8

FRI

SAT

WED

Hanukkah 8th candle

1:00 pm 
Spiritual Direction Group

5:15pm 
Hanukkah Candle Lighting by Zoom

5
SUN

4:17 pm 
Candle Lighting10

FRI

9:30am
K–7 Shabbat

11:00am
Tot Shabbat

18
SAT

11:30am
Music for the Mind

6:30 pm 
Alzheimer's and Dementia Support Group

15
WED

7:00pm 
6th and 7th Grade Game Night – Jackbox12

SUN

4:19 pm
Candle Lighting

6:00 pm
Neshama Band Shabbat Services

17
FRI

Hanukkah 4th candle

7:30am 
Morning Minyan in person for Hanukkah

11:30am
Music for the Mind

5:15pm
Hanukkah Candle Lighting by Zoom

1
WED

Hanukkah 5th candle

7:30am
Morning Minyan in person for Hanukkah

5:15pm 
Hanukkah Candle Lighting by Zoom

2
THU

12:30 pm
Sushi Dinner Pick up

4:22pm
Candle Lighting

6:00 pm
Contemplative Shabbat by Zoom only

24
FRI

4:27 pm
Candle Lighting

6:00 pm
Kabbalat Shabbat by Zoom only

31
FRI
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january 2022

4:33 pm Candle Lighting

7
FRI

11:00am
Junior Congregation

11:00am
Tot Shabbat

11:00am 
Kabbalat Siddur for 3rd and 4th graders

12:00 pm
Themed Kiddush lunch

6:30 pm
Alzheimers & Dementia Support Group

8:00 pm
Moms and Grandmoms Group 

8

19

SAT

WED

7:45pm
Spiritual Direction Group

4:48pm
Candle Lighting

6:00 pm
Neshama Band Shabbat Services

12

21

WED

FRI

4:40pm
Candle Lighting

6:00 pm
World Music Shabbat

Bat Mitzvah of Sophie Sulman

5:00 pm 
K–2 Sleep under with Havdallah

14

22

FRI

SAT

7:30 pm

Center for Spiritual Well-being: Jewish 
Studio Project

27
THU

MLK Day 	

Tu B'Shevat

10:00am
KARE4Kids Blanket Making

7:30 pm
Tu B’Shevat celebration

4:57 pm
Candle Lighting

17

28

MON

FRI

6:30 pm 
3 –5 Sleep under with Havdallah29

SAT

1:00 pm 
Spiritual Direction Group2

SUN

Rosh Chodesh Shevat

3
MON
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8:00 pm
The Addams Family Beth Sholom and AJ 
Players Show

february 2022
5:05pm
Candle Lighting4

FRI

12:00 pm
Chocolate Kiddush Lunch

6:00 pm
K–7th Grade Family Israeli dance with  
Rak Dan

10:00am
World Wide Wrap

10:00pm
Preservation Foundation: Pielage Closing

11:00am
Krav Maga K–2 

5
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SAT

SUN

1:00 pm
Spiritual Direction Group

6:30 pm
Alzheimer's and Dementia Support Group

7:45pm 
Spiritual Direction Group

6

16

SUN

WED

8:00 pm
Moms and Grandmoms Group 10

17

THU

THU

5:13 pm
Candle Lighting

5:22pm
Candle Lighting

11

18

FRI

FRI

9:30am 
K–7 Shabbat

11:00am
Tot Shabbat

12

19

SAT

SAT

3:00 pm
The Addams Family Beth Sholom and AJ
Players Show

6:00pm 
Preschool: Movie Night at the Theater 

20
SUN

7:30 pm
The Addams Family Beth Sholom and AJ 
Players Show

5:30pm
Candle Lighting

6:00 pm
Neshama Band Shabbat Services

21
MON

2:00 pm 
Helene's Heroes American Red Cross  
Blood Drive

24
THU

25
FRI

11:00am
Junior Congregation

12:00 pm
Themed Shabbat Kiddush

6:00pm 
Preschool: Movie Night at the Theater 

26
SAT

Pielage Exhibit closes

Presidents' Day
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In Sholom
Rabbi David Glanzberg-Krainin

Thanksgiving is the ultimate Jewish holiday: gathering with family and friends; 
eating a whole lot of food; pausing to think about our blessings and what we have 
to be grateful for; these are things that Jewish people gather to do every week on 
Shabbat.

This year, the first candle of Hanukkah begins on the Sunday night immediately 
following Thanksgiving. Although we have imagined it before, this Hanukkah seems 
like the time of year when if all goes as most epidemiologists are predicting, the 
Covid-19 virus may finally be receding enough to allow us to think about returning to 
some semblance of life as we knew it before the pandemic.

If indeed this turns out to be the case, if indeed these Hanukkah lights mark the 
time when the darkness of the Covid pandemic finally begins to recede, it will 
resonate with the themes of the Hanukkah festival. Not in the sense that the 
pandemic resembles a war against a powerful army of soldiers bent on destruction. 
But analogous in the sense that over the past two years there were many times 
when it would have been easy to give in to despair: despair about the separation 
from our loved ones; despair about the polarization around health care policy that 
made it difficult for Americans to feel that they were battling a common enemy; 
despair that this disease kept morphing into something potentially more lethal. But 
with all our fits and starts as a nation, we Americans may have finally persevered 
enough to begin to put this pandemic behind us. Maybe that’s why the proximity 
of Thanksgiving and Hanukkah resonates so much with me this year. We’ve had 
enough cynicism as a nation. It is time to celebrate what is possible to accomplish 
when challenges confront us and what we can do together when enough of us pull 
together. 

So let’s try to see the glass as half full. Let’s remember to savor the gift of 
Thanksgiving celebrations with people we love and connect this uniquely American 
holiday to the vision of Hanukkah that reminds us that light will eventually overcome 
darkness. 

May the pandemic truly become a thing of the past. And may our gratitude for all 
that we have help to illuminate the darkness as the winter approaches.
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In Song
Cantor Jacob Agar

Dear Friends,

I would like to share all the musical activities happening at Beth Sholom these days.

Every Friday night we will have special themed services with different styles of 
music. These services are meant to express and explore the meaning and beauty of 
the liturgy through various lenses. We also welcome you to join in playing at these 
services. If you play an instrument and would like to be involved in these services, 
please let me know.

Additionally, we started our Beth Sholom Adult Choir. The goal of our choir is to 
have an active singing community at our shul. If you would like to participate, feel 
free to join us on Wednesdays at 7:30pm.

Looking forward to seeing you and wishing you a wonderful holiday season!

All Friday, Kabbalat Shabbat services beginning at 6:00pm:

JAZZ 
SHABBAT

3
DECEMBER

NESHAMA 
SHABBAT

CONTEMPLATIVE 
SHABBAT

24
DECEMBER

NESHAMA 
SHABBAT

WORLD 
MUSIC 

SHABBAT

NESHAMA 
SHABBAT

17
DECEMBER

21
JANUARY

14
JANUARY

25
FEBRUARY

11



Gratitude
The staff is talking about...

Community. These past months have been hard for everyone- and in different 
ways. The threads that tie us together have become more important than ever 
and I am so thankful for the support and love that we have shown one another 
during this time. From helping those in need to simple check ins, this community 
has shown its strength and resiliency. As we come through the pandemic, we are 
dedicated to supporting one another and valuing the gifts and talents that each 
of us possess.

– Andrea Otto, ext. 222
aotto@bethsholomcongregation.org

I'm grateful that I have been able to 
spend these past 18 months having 
nightly dinners with my family. It has 
been a nice change from the nights in 
which we were eating on the run as we 
scrambled from activity to activity.

– Stacey Salsman, ext. 109
ssalsman@bethsholomcongregation.org

I'm grateful to have had time to slow down.  
I envisioned the time at home to be difficult 
and boring, but I really value the opportunities 
I've had  to take walks with my dogs, get to 
know my neighbors, and cook (something I 
always considered too time consuming). 

– Julie Atchick, ext.216
jatchick@bethsholomcongregation.org

I am grateful for the ability to work from home, when others have lost their jobs or 
have had to work in-person with the fear of contracting COVID. I am also grateful 
for the people who were vaccinated so I can protect my immunocompromised child.

–  Emily Wright, ext.105
ewright@bethsholomcongregation.org
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I am grateful for new beginnings!  I am grateful for the warm welcome 
I have received at Beth Sholom and the new relationships I am 
forming within this lovely community.  I am grateful that with start 
of the new school year my kids can return to some normalcy. And I 
am grateful that the world is beginning to reopen where I feel safe to 
move about freely with those whom I have missed dearly.
– Jan Nossbaum, ext. 101
jnossbaum@bethsholomcongregation.org
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Dear friends, good health, and an exceptional 
preschool with talented staff, very sweet children 
and incredible dedicated parents are among the 

many things that I am lucky enough to be thankful 
for. But most important to me is my family. I am very 
grateful to be blessed with a loving. devoted family. It 
is wonderful to be able to share our frequent special 

times with each other.
– Eileen Weingram, ext. 223

eweingram@bethsholomcongregation.org

I am grateful to our volunteers whose 
investments of time, energy, and other 
resources have produced many positive 
changes during the past 18 months, 
under the best of and also during 
challenging circumstances.  I am also 
grateful to see more people returning 
to our campus to attend services and 
programs, visit the Gift Shop, and drop 
by to touch "home base"!

– Robin Minkoff, ext.107
rminkoff@bethsholomcongregation.org

I am grateful for my nieces and 
nephews and my great nieces and 
nephews.

– Terry Straus, ext. 100
tstraus@bethsholomcongregation.org

I am grateful for my family. They are fun, 
loving, thoughtful, inspiring and encouraging. 
And although I miss them terribly, I remain 
forever grateful to my parents for their moral, 
life-embracing compass they role modeled 
for me. 

– Susan Weinberg, ext. 104
sweinberg@bethsholomcongregation.org



&

&

HELENE'S HEROES
American Red Cross Blood Drive 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 24, 2022

Join us for our next meeting on  
Thursday, December 16th at 7:30pm.  

Contct Stacey to join!
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The Center for Spiritual Well-
being (CSWB) continues to offer 
innovative programs:.

Our intimate Alternative Spiritual 
Experiences on both Zoom 
and in-person and led by Rabbi 
Glanzberg-Krainin on Rosh 
Hashana and Yom Kippur were 
filled with meditation, music, and 
learning. 

Music for the Mind, led by Rabbi 
Beth Janus is geared to those who 
have Alzheimer's and Dementia 
and offers participants familiar, 
upbeat repetitive songs to sing 
along with or just enjoy, and is 
available in-person and via Zoom. 

Our caregiver support group, led 
by the Alzheimer's Association 
and peer led, meets  via Zoom 
one Wednesday a month and 
helps participants gain emotional 
support from others involved.

Dr. Lily Brown shared ways to 
manage anxiety with mindful 
solutions, relaxation techniques, 
and structured problem solving, 
and presented ways to feel 
confident about life choices and 
what lies ahead in the pandemic 
lifestyle.

Amy Brewstein led The Jewish 
Studio Project, creating art while 
learning Torah and becoming 
mindfully centered. Several more 
sessions will be coming.

Carol Nemeroff continued 
Mindful Meditation classes on 
Monday evenings and Wednesday 
mornings and introduced two 
Spiritual Direction groups which 
meet once a month.

Simcha Raphael explored the 
end-of-life journey of our biblical 
ancestors and the challenges of life 
and death today.

A peer-to-peer discussion group 
with topics including adult children 
living far away, adult children 
becoming ultra-orthodox, coping 
with a family member with a 
serious mental health challenge, 
caring for an aging parent, divorce, 
and widow/widower is being 
planned.

KARE4KIDS with Marlene Snyder 
on MLK Jr. Day will be making 
blankets for babies in need. 

Contemplative Kabbalat Shabbat 
services led by Cantor Jacob 
Agar and Contemplative Saturday 
morning Shabbat service led by 
Rabbi David Glanzberg-Krainin 
will offer a meditative approach 
to prayers and chants with guided 
mediation.

If you are interested in being 
part of the groups or programs 
mentioned above, or if you have 
ideas for future programs, please 
contact Stacey at ssalsman@
bethsholomcongregation.org. 

Our first Mitzby meeting 
of the year took place on 
Zoom on October 5. I was 
gratified to see so many 
familiar faces, and we had 
a spirited discussion about 
potential areas of interest 
that our committee might 
pursue in addition to 
discussing Beth Sholom's 
ongoing and crucial projects 
such as the Merow Family 
Food Pantry, Cook for a 
Friend and our Red Cross 
Blood Drives. We thank 
Ruth Lefton, who will serve 
as Mitzby's liaison to the 
Board of Directors through 
the Communications 
Committee.

To continue the work of 
aiding others, both within 
and outside our immediate  
community, we need your 
help! See you at our next 
Zoom meeting on Thursday  
December 16 at 7:30pm. 
Remember to check Beth 
Sholom in Your Home for 
announcements about 
mitzvah opportunities 
through the Kehillah of Old 
York Road. Whether you are 
motivated by doing mitzvot 
or engaging in social action, 
let us do so together! 

B'Shalom,

Marge Boxbaum, Chair
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Beth Sholom Preservation Foundation and the Frank Lloyd Wright Foundation 
have joined to host an intimate exhibit, “Sacred Spaces”, which launched at Beth 
Sholom on September 19, 2021 and will run through January 17, 2022. The show 
features images of Wright-designed buildings and guests will have an opportunity 
to purchase limited-edition, hand-numbered prints directly from the artist. 

The show features over thirty photographs of Andrew Pielage's work from a 
dozen Wright sites, with pieces selected to highlight the use of light, texture, and 
composition to create sanctified space. The exhibition is curated by New York-
based architectural writer and curator Sam Lubell.

•	 The opening event featured a discussion with artist Andrew Pielage and 
curator Sam Lubell.  The event was held in person as well as livestreamed to 
an online audience.

•	 On Sunday, November 14, 2021 at 2:00pm, Beth Sholom Preservation Foundation 
hosted an event featuring Stuart Graff, President and CEO of the Frank Lloyd 
Wright Foundation. He spoke about the spirituality of Wright’s work with a talk 
entitled, “Its Very Life: The Spiritual Quality of Organic Architecture.”  

•	 Supporters of Beth Sholom Preservation Foundation have an opportunity 
to win a 20x20 signed print of Beth Sholom by Andrew Pielage. Raffle 
tickets are available through the Design Store or online: https://www.
bethsholompreservation.org/design-store/p/raffle.



Upcoming
Bat Mitzvah
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BE A BETH SHOLOM  
SHABBAT STAR!

We would like to invite you to 
submit a video in which you  

light the Shabbat candles  
and recite the blessing.

The video should be about  
60 seconds and we would like  

you to introduce yourself  
to the congregation.

You can record the video  
from your cell phone and it  

will be included in our  
Thursday morning weekly email.

Contact Stacey  
for more information!

Sophie is a 7th grade student at Jack 
Barrack Hebrew Academy, and she 
attended Perelman Jewish Day School 
as well. Her favorite subjects are English 
and math, and her extra-curricular 
activities include tennis, basketball and 
student council. 

Sophie loves spending time with 
friends and spending summers with 
family down the shore. She has also 
attended Camp America Day Camp and 
Pinemere Overnight Camp, and will be 
a CIT this upcoming summer. She has 
a brother, Noah and her grandparents 
are Eric Atkins, Shawn Atkins, Gloria 
Sulman and Paul Sulman, z"l.

Sophie Beatrice Sulman
Daughter of Daniel and Shelby Sulman
January 22
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AUF RUF
Cheryl and Steven Pilchik, Shelley and Henry Harad, Eileen and Theodore Pilchik, Marci and Leigh Bergmann and 
Marilyn Bergmann on the Aufruf of their children and grandchildren, Jenna Bergmann and Josh Pilchik

BIRTHS
Richard and Joan Heller on the birth of their grandson, Samuel Levi Kingsley Donovan, son of Toby and Cara 
Heller Donovan. Sharing in their joy are great-grandmother Marilyn Heller and Uncle Jesse and Aunt Carly Heller.

Ivy and David Mermelstein on the birth of their twin grandsons Ori Eitan and Noam Eliezer, sons of Avi and 
Avital Mermelstein

Michelle and Joel Ravitch and Sara and Shauli Duek on the birth of their grandson and nephew Eli Max, son 
of Rachel Ravitch and Justin Brock and big sister Layna Sophie. The Ravitch family is thrilled and grateful to 
finally have a little boy join their family.

Randye and Don Sable on the birth of their granddaughter, Ellie Ruth Sable, daughter of Jeremy and Or 
Megidesh Sable. Ellie Ruth was named in memory of her maternal great grandmother Ruth Leese Hoffman.

Birth of Miles Everett Strauss; son of Stephanie and Gabe Strauss; brother of Isla and Shane Strauss, grandson 
of Pam Gelman, Randi and Bruce Gelman, Debbie, z"l, and Ed Strauss; and great-grandson of Ethel and Irvin 
Hamburg, z"l, and Mildred Strauss

DEATHS 
Michael Driban, z"l, beloved husband of Diane; beloved father of Sam Driban (Marilyn Neuhauser), David 
(Lisa) Driban, Elissa Driban (Keith Levin), Addam Schwartz (Anne Applegate) and Mimi Bergmann; beloved 
Grandfather of Farryn, Bryan, Matt, Sarah (David, fiancé), Madeline, Emma, Royce, Joshua, and Anna; and 
beloved brother of Larry, z"l, (Nina) Driban and brother-in-law of Faith (David) Rose. 

Ida Levy Epstein, z"l was a member of Beth Sholom for almost 70 years. She was the mother of Judith Pordes 
(Malcolm) and Milly Katzman (David); grandmother of Marc Bodnick (Dr. Michelle Sandberg),  
Dr. Jenn Bodnick (Philip Blair), Jonathan Katzman (Dr. Naomi Bardach), and Andrew Katzman (Sara Cowan); 
and she was the great grandmother of eight. 

Lorri Halberstadt, z"l, wife of Dan Halberstadt, mother of Joshua F. Halberstadt and Sydney (Mervin) 
Toussaint, and sister of Judy (Ron) Bickart and Mitch (Kim) Kanig  

Joe Kamen, z"l, devoted husband of Elly; beloved father of Dr. Bruce (Randi) Kamen, Craig (Claudia) Kamen, 
and Dr. Jonathan Kamen, z"l; beloved grandfather of Amanda (Billy) Swisher, Ariel Kamen,  
Ross Kamen, Abby Kamen, and Brett Kamen; beloved brother of Betty Zubatch and Philip Kamen;  
and a beloved uncle to many nieces and nephews

Karen Ruth Stesis (nee Adelman), z"l, wife of Louis Stesis; mother of Sara (Manish) Singla and Andrew Stesis; 
daughter of Lorna Adelman and the late Gilbert Adelman; and sister of Roslyn (Alec) Perlson, Ronald (Joan) 
Adelman and Debra (David) Schachter.  

B E T H  S H O L O M
C O N G R E G AT I O N

Family
News
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DEATHS (continued) 

Muriel Tabas (nee Salidor), z"l, beloved spouse of Morton Tabas, z"l and many years later, Muriel married 
Leonard Ecker, z"l, who predeceased her; beloved mother of Michael, Ronald, Jonathan (Linda) and Edward, 
z"l, (Bonnie) Tabas, and the beloved grandmother of Aaron (Carly), Justin (Katybeth), Leah, Alexandra, Parker, 
Lauren (Brendan), Lindsay, Joseph and Abby as well as her many grand-dogs.

ENGAGEMENTS
Linda and Leonard Abrams on the engagement of their daughter, Jenny Posnan to Erin Hanley, daughter of 
Jane & John Hanley

Risa and Michael Ferman, on Ben's engagement to Alexandra Schreiber, daughter of Nancy and Michael 
Schreiber of Roslyn Heights, NY

Heidi and Jeff Gordon are thrilled to announce the engagement of their son Avi to Juliet Villegas

MAZAL TOV 
Shalom Cuker, son of Amy and Adam Cuker, for being chosen for the Diller Teen Fellows program

Beacon of Light in the Negev award recipients Dr. Marcia Halpern and Jay Leistner

Risa and Michael Ferman on Jake's graduation from Vanderbilt University with a Bachelor's Degree in Law, 
Politics, and Society

Elliot Miller on being installed as Vice President of the Middle Atlantic Region of the Federation of Jewish 
Men's Clubs and to Steven Pilchik on being installed as Treasurer of the Middle Atlantic Region of the 
Federation of Jewish Men's Clubs on Sunday, October 31, 2021 

WEDDINGS
Diedre and Stephen Cole on the marriage of their son Jared to Kaline DaSilva

Gregg and Sandie Epstein on the wedding of their daughter Perrie Lyn Epstein to Michael Drew Manin, son of Samuel 
Manin and Mara Amendola 

Michelle and Joel Ravitch on the U.S. wedding of their daughter Sara to Shauli Duek, son of Tzvia and Moti Duek

Ira and Charlene Rosenbloom on the wedding of their daughter Chelsey to Matthew List, son of Steve and 
Arlene List

Emily and Miko Wright on the wedding of their daughter, Mia to Curt Hoff

B E T H  S H O L O M
C O N G R E G AT I O N

Family
News
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DECEMBER 4
Hanukkah Celebration 

DECEMBER 12
PTO Meeting

All parents area invited 
to every PTO meeting!

DECEMBER 12
Tot Shabbat 
JANUARY 18
Tot Shabbat
JANUARY 22

Preschool Havdalah with 
Rak Dan and Mr. Ochs 

FEBRUARY 12
Tot Shabbat
FEBRUARY 20
Movie Night

Everyday!
Our wonderful children and incredible staff are busy and 
happy every day. I wish I could invite all of you into the 
building to visit us and watch us enjoy our exciting activities. 
In addition to playing and learning in our classrooms, we 
are very fortunate to be able to provide many enrichment 
“specials.”.

Monday – Mandarin with Sharon Levinson 
Wednesday – STEAM/Science with Jan Nossbaum 
Thursday – Music with Cantor Agar
Friday – Hebrew with Sharon Levinson
Weekly Shabbat in our classrooms and monthly with  
Rabbi Glanzberg-Krainin in the Sanctuary.

Our Families!
We are very fortunate to have the best PTO, this year led by 
Leah Brommer, President. Our families are most active in the 
many events planned by the PTO. How lucky we are to have 
wonderful, involved parents who provide many opportunities 
for our Preschool community.

Other News!
Brodie Family Early Learning Center is once again designated 
a Keystone Star 4 school! This is the highest level that can be 
achieved in Pennsylvania.

DECEMBER 4
Hanukkah Celebration 

DECEMBER 12
PTO Meeting

All parents area invited 
to every PTO meeting!

DECEMBER 12
Tot Shabbat 
JANUARY 18
Tot Shabbat
JANUARY 22

Preschool Havdalah with 
Rak Dan and Mr. Ochs 

FEBRUARY 12
Tot Shabbat
FEBRUARY 20
Movie Night
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“Make a Difference Day”
IN MEMORY OF DR. REV. MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. 

Learn to make a Fleece Blanket
on Monday, January 17th at 10:00am

in person at Beth Sholom Congregation
You know that warm feeling you get wrapped up in a soft blanket?

Help us make sure that all babies and children have a blanket to be wrapped up in…

Kare4Kids and Beth Sholom Mitzvot B'Yachad Social Action Committee
are making blankets for babies and children who are suffering trauma or illnesses.

Join Marlene Snyder on Monday, January 17th at 10:00am
for a “how-to” lesson on blanket making. If you can use scissors, you can do this!

 
Masks required. Click below to sign up:

www.bethsholomcongregation.org/form/make-a-difference-day2022.html

&
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CARING FOR A LOVED ONE WITH 
ALZHEIMER'S OR DEMENTIA? 

Join Us for a Caregiver Support Group
•	 Gain emotional support and problem-solve
•	 Peer based support group; Alzheimer's Association  

trained facilitators
•	 Attend only when you are able
•	 Sponsored by the Alzheimer's Association

Virtual Group Meetings  

11/17, 12/15, 1/19, 2/16 
6:30 –8:00pm

Call Alzheimer's Association's 24/7 Helpline at 1-800-272-3900 or visit www.alz.org/delval:
•	 To learn more about this support group or support groups in other areas
•	 To access our services day or night & learn about other Alzheimer's Association 

programs & services

REGISTER FOR ZOOM LINK:
WWW.ALZ.ORG/EVENTS/EVENT_SEARCH?ETID=2&CID=0

Questions: Contact Caroline Stritzinger at  
cstritz@hotmail.com or 215-964-7684.

This is a partnership between CSWB and the Alzheimer's Association. A community project of Beth Sholom Congregation.

FREE!
OPEN

TO ALL !
Virtual Alzheimer's Caregiver  
Support Group
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Join Carol Nemeroff
Monday evenings at 7:40pm
and Wednesday mornings at 

10:00am for Virtual Mediation

 
Zoom Connection details in your

Beth Sholom at Home email

A community project of Beth Sholom Congregation.

Two Opportunities for
Virtual Meditation
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Music for those living with 
Alzheimer's or Dementia  

and their caregivers 
•	Familiar, upbeat, repetitive songs
•	Sing along, tap your feet, play a basic 

instrument, or listen

Wednesdays at 11:30am
Beth Sholom Congregation, 8231 Elkins Park, PA 19027 

11/3, 11/17, 12/1, 12/15 
$5 per session per family

 
Rabbi Beth Janus is an experienced chaplain who has worked

with dementia patients throughout her rabbinate.

REGISTER ONLINE:
WWW.BETHSHOLOMCONGREGATION.ORG/ 

FORM/MUSIC-FOR-THE-MIND-FALL-2021.HTML
This is a partnership between CSWB and the Alzheimer's Association. A community project of Beth Sholom Congregation.

In–person
and

Virtual!

Jewish Music  
for the Mind and Soul
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Beth Sholom
Men's ClubMen's Club
I have given considerable thought to what 
I would like to convey to you as incoming 
President of our nationally recognized 
Quality Club Award-winning Beth 
Sholom Men's Club. I was honored to be 
club President from 2006 to 2009, and 
I had more than a few folks come up to 
me and (jokingly) offer their condolences 
when they learned of my September 
2021 election. But I am looking forward 
to the opportunity to serve again as club 
President. Due to the pandemic, I realize 
that I have not met many of our members, 
and I want to let you know what type 
of person you elected as President. My 
vision is pretty simple: Leadership has to 
lead. Leadership starts at the very top of 
any organization, which is me in our case 
for the next few years. 

I look forward to working alongside Rabbi 
Glanzberg-Krainin, Cantor Agar, Robin 
Minkoff, and her professional staff. I am 
also fortunate to be working with a slate 
of dedicated and supportive Men's Club 
officers and board members.

Let me take this opportunity to 
congratulate Past Men's Club President 
Steven Pilchik for a very successful three-
year term. Steve's leadership skills are 
extraordinary. We all know how challenging 
it has been to lead our group during 
COVID and maintain enthusiasm, passion, 
and excitement. Along with the ability to 
manage and motivate and respond quickly 
to our membership's needs and concerns, 
Steve also brought a tremendous devotion 
to Jewish learning. With great humility, 
Steve labored behind the scenes making 
it possible for us to do our thing. Steve 
never sought accolades or thanks, though 
he deserves more than we could ever give 
him. Steve did many things to show his 
support for me as his successor, and I have 
cautioned him that I will depend on his 
continued support throughout my term. 

Men's Club has a longstanding tradition 
and a rich history that shape our identity. 
Men's Club remains an integral part of 
the congregation based upon the variety 
of spiritual, charitable, and entertaining 

events we sponsor throughout the year. 
We have programs designed to reach 
members of all ages. 

Our programs include but are not  
limited to: 
•	 Raising the congregational Sukkah. 
•	 Sponsoring our annually sold-out 

"Steak, Spirits. and Sports in the 
Sukkah" during Sukkot. 

•	 Providing Shoah Yellow Candles to all 
congregational members to be lit in 
memory of victims of the Holocaust. 

•	 Purchasing an Israel Bond for a 
newborn of every congregational 
parent. 

•	 Fielding two softball teams in the 
Delaware Valley Synagogue Softball 
League, which is a great bonding 
activity. 

•	 Conducting the World Wide Wrap on 
Superbowl Sunday, which promotes 
the mitzvah of putting on Tefillin. 

•	 Leading services during the annual 
Men's Club Shabbat.

•	 Serving on a committee or Men's  
Club Board. 

•	 Supporting Mitzvah Day projects.
•	 Helping with our congregational ritual 

and educational needs. 
•	 Contributing to Youth Scholarships for 

summer camp programs. 
•	 Supporting Jewish inmates at the 

State Correctional Institution – 
Phoenix, in Montgomery County. 

•	 Helping to provide Passover food 
for needy Jewish families in our area 
through our Herb Sobel Memorial 
Passover Food Drive.

•	 Providing stimulating social and cultural 
activities among our congregants and 
the Community at large. 

•	 Training knowledgeable leaders 
for the synagogue and the Jewish 
Community.

•	 Meeting and engaging new members 
of our Beth Sholom family.

•	 Teams of Men's Club volunteers 
gather together whenever help is 
needed around the synagogue.

This is not to say that we are not without 
our significant challenges. Indeed, we 
are not immune from the decline in 
participation that all organized religious 
groups have experienced these past 
decades. It would be naïve, if not perilous 
to our survival as an institution, not to 
acknowledge this. Still, opportunities are 
available to connect with our fellow Jews 
and bring them into our Community. My 
vision is to do whatever I can to enhance 
our Club and Beth Sholom community 
on all levels - spiritually, educationally, 
socially, and financially.  I welcome 
your thoughts and participation. Most 
importantly, what I am asking is for you 
to get involved.  Allow the shul to enrich 
your life. I believe that the more you 
give, the more you will get out of our 
Community. I promise that you will reap 
the rewards far beyond your efforts. 

There are opportunities for every 
congregant to feel a part of the 
Community. I want to mention just two – 
neither requires a significant commitment 
of time. The first involves taking a turn 
being a Shabbat Greeter. It is usually 
an opportunity to chat (whisper?) with 
people you don't know or don't know well 
as they enter the service. The second 
is being a part of the lay-led evening 
Minyan exclusively on Zoom (Sunday 
through Thursday evenings, at 7 PM) for 
a 20-30 minute service. It is a Mitzvah to 
participate in the Minyan, which requires 
a quorum of ten Jewish adults to enable 
individuals in mourning or observing a 
Yahrzeit to say Kaddish. You will especially 
enjoy the evening Minyan service because 
you support other community members 
and do not have to leave home to do so.  
What could be better?

Do not hesitate to contact me at 
alashin@fjmc.org if you have any 
questions regarding membership or 
volunteer opportunities.

B'shalom,
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William Loy – Men's Club Norman H. Abrahamson 
Award Honoree Man of the Year

Each year since 1978, the Men's Club has given the Norman 
H. Abrahamson Award to a Men's Club member for his 
dedication to and efforts made on behalf of the Beth Sholom 
Men's Club. This honor goes to a deserving member of 
our club who stands above the rest as a problem solver, 
organizer, and leader. Mr. Abrahamson taught us that 
volunteering is an excellent way to provide meaning to your 
life and help give back to your local community.

On September 23, 2021, the Men's Club presented the 
award to Bill Loy, a tireless supporter of our Men's Club 
and Synagogue. Thank you, Bill, for your remarkable 
support and unwavering leadership to our Club, Beth 
Sholom Congregation, and the local Jewish Community.  
In recognition of Bill's exemplary volunteer and leadership 
skills, Bill will be honored with other regional Men of the 
Year at the annual Middle Atlantic Region Man of the Year 
dinner on Sunday, March 27, 2022, at Adath Jeshurun. 
Congratulations to a most deserving honoree.

Bill's parents were born in Germany in the early 1900s. By 
the 1930s Shanghai was the only free port left, meaning 
that one did not need formal papers to enter, so his parents 
left Germany to live in China. They lived there from 1939 
to 1949. Times were tough, but they survived and left 
separately to sail to America.

Bill often states that he was made in China and delivered in 
the USA. He was born in San Francisco two weeks after his 
mom, who spoke no English, arrived in the United States. His 
dad arrived just in time for Bill's birth. When Bill was six weeks 
old, his parents took a train to Philadelphia, where they knew 
people from Shanghai. They settled in Philadelphia at 41st 
and Girard and moved to Wynnefield when Bill was ten and 
entering 5th grade. Bill became a Bar Mitzvah at Temple B'Nai 
Aaron at 53rd Street near Euclid Avenue, and graduated from 
Overbrook High School and Penn State University.

Bill met his wife Judi at her High School graduation, where 
he drove her and her closest friend to various parties. They 
did not see each other for many months until he invited her 
to escort him to a formal affair with the ROTC.  Their first 
date was a formal black-tie event. That was it! They were 
inseparable through four years of college at Penn State and 
were married in 1972 after Judi gave Bill an ultimatum: let's 
get married or else! Judi's mom wanted a June wedding, and 
her Synagogue was booking up quickly, and a deposit had to 
be paid immediately.

Bill worked in various executive retail management positions 
at Gimbels Department stores and Phillips Van Heusen for 
more than twenty years. He spent ten years as Executive Vice 
President in the Career Consulting Industry and then decided 
he wanted to work more closely with the Jewish Community. 
Bill has been with Montefiore Cemetery Company for almost 
twenty years and has served as the Marketing Director for 
over a decade. This job is the perfect fit for our honoree as 
helping people has always been his calling.

Judi and Bill joined Beth Sholom Congregation in 1983, and
when his dad passed away in 1984, Bill began to say Kaddish 
daily. He was warmly welcomed by the other Minyanaires 
during morning and evening services and became friends with 
most of them. Since his parents were Holocaust survivors, 
Bill had no relatives other than his wife's family members. 
His Beth Sholom friends became his family members. He 
became involved in many synagogue activities, including 
Men's Club, and with a bit of nudging from Rabbi Landes 
and Michael Weingram, became Men's Club President in 
1998. Bill has the unique distinction of being the only Men's 
Club President whose term spanned two centuries (1998 
- 2001). As an integral member of the Beth Sholom Bylaws 
Committee, which guides Beth Sholom's operations and 
activities, Bill contributed to the review of all existing policies 
and procedures and assisted in proposals to change/amend 
existing bylaws. Since March 2020, Bill has participated 
and periodically led via Zoom during almost every evening 
Minyan. He has also attended most Kabbalat Shabbat, 
Shabbat and Havdalah services. Bill is incredibly thankful for 
all that he has received as a congregant at Beth Sholom and is 
pleased that opportunities arose to give back to others.

Bill believes that Men's Club has given him a place where 
he feels at home within our Synagogue and where he has 
established many of his friendships. He has stated that 
Men's Club is an easy way for guys to meet other guys in a 
non-competitive atmosphere, enjoy social, educational, and 
religious activities, and best of all, each other's company.

Judi and Bill have been married for 49 years with two 
devoted and beloved sons. Jason is a chemical engineer on 
Long Island with his wife Rachel and three children, Natalie, 
Emily, and Ethan. Jonathon is an opera stage director for the 
Metropolitan Opera and co-founder of the Berkshire Opera 
Festival. Jonathon and his husband Christopher reside in the 
Berkshires of Massachusetts.

William Loy – Men's Club Norman H. Abrahamson 
Award Honoree Man of the Year
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A Return to Anatevka– 
50 Years of Fiddler on 
the Roof
Wednesday, December 15, 2021
on Zoom at 7:30pm

Hazzan David F. Tilman will
present a lecture featuring a  
multi-Media presentation covering 
the history of this great broadway 
show. Come ready to sing, dance, 
cry and laugh!

OCTOBER 2021 

Sisterhood's first program
was Jeremy Raden in concert. 
He was wonderful! Jeremy 
who at the age of 15 is an 
accomplished composer,  
performed Jazz, Popular, 
New Age, and Classical 
compositions.

NOVEMBER 2021 

Together with Adath Jeshurun, 
Sisterhood presented a 
Virtual Tour of Jewish India 
with Rachel Musleah and her 
partner tour guide in India. 
Rachel was born in Calcutta, 
India.
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Group led by Jaime Friedman. Jaime Friedman is a fellow congregant and lives in 
Huntingdon Valley, along with her husband, Drew, and their three children, Ari, Noah, and 
Jacob. Jaime is originally from Brooklyn, NY and moved to the Philadelphia area for her 
doctoral studies as a Psychologist. Currently, she runs an agency specializing in behavioral 
health services for children with autism and related disorders. In addition to maintaining a 
professional caseload of clients, Jaime serves as Director of Aspire Educational Services, 
which provides educational referral and consultation services. Jaime is excited to create a 
group of mothers and grandmothers that can come together and socialize in a laid back and 
informal, comfortable setting.

Calling Moms and Grandmothers of all Ages and Stages for a  
Multi-Generational Support and Social Group

Join us for a potluck and bring your favorite dairy dish/dessert.

11/16, 12/8, 1/19, 2/10
8:00pm

REGISTER TO JOIN AND TO HOST:
www.bethsholomcongregation.org/form/moms-grandmoms.html

MOM AND GRANDMOMS GROUP
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NOW WITH IN–PERSON HOURS:
Monday, 12:30–3:30pm

Wednesday, 9:30–1:00pm
Thursday, 3:00–6:00pm

Shop Online:
www.BSCgiftshop.com 

Email for a complete selection:
gifts@BSCgiftshop.com 

BETH 
SHOLOM 

GIFT SHOP
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Cantor Agar Discretionary Fund			 
	
- In appreciation of Cantor Jacob Agar for leading Minyan for 
Michael Driban by Diane Driban

- In appreciation of Cantor Jacob Agar by Jamshid and Miriam 
Tehrani	
 
 

Cook for a Friend Fund
- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Tabas Family, by Wendy Cohen
	  	  
- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan, by Sheryl and  
Donald Berger
	  	
- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Michael, Ronnie and Jon, by  
Mr. and Mrs. Jonas Singer

Early Learning at Beth Sholom Fund
- In appreciation of the Early Learning Center by Alexander and 
Robin Rosenau

- In honor of the birth of twins, Frankie and Leo Wexler, to Thomas 
and Becca Wexler by Sonny and Sarah Coslov

- In memory of mother, Muriel Tabas, to Jon Tabas by Neil Klinger 
 
- In memory of beloved father, Howard Rothstein, to Sheryl Andreoli 
by Sheila Richman

- In memory of beloved father and grandfather, Mark Saifer, to 
Rachel, Max and Asher by Eileen and Michael Weingram

- In memory of beloved father and grandfather, Mark Saifer, to 
Rachel Saifer Goldman by Sonny and Sarah Coslov

- In memory of my mother, Helen Van Elkan, by Heidi and 
Jeffrey Gordon	

- In memory of beloved husband, Mark Saifer, to Gail Saifer	
by Eileen and Michael Weingram	

- In memory of beloved mother, Adeline, to Judy Smizik and Family 
by Sonny and Sarah Coslov

- In memory of beloved father and grandfather, Mark Saifer, to 
Mindy Cohen and Family by Eileen and Michael Weingram

Rabbi Glanzberg-Krainin's  
Discretionary Fund 
- In appreciation of going above and beyond in acts of kindness, to 
Rabbi GK by Craig and Paula Sobel

- In honor of and with love and best wishes for recovery and return 
to good health, to Warren Vogel by Bruce and Sara Berger

- In honor of  Rabbi GK for the wedding of Sara Ravitch and Shauli 
Duek by Joel and Michelle Ravitch

- In honor of  Rabbi GK for kindness shown to Michael, by Diane 
Driban and family 

- In honor of  Jim Meyer on this 75th birthday by Herbert and  
Alice Sachs

- In memory of beloved father, Mark Saifer, to Mindy Cohen by 
Andrew and Greta Wrigley

- In memory of beloved father, Mark Saifer, to Rachel Saifer 
Goldman by Andrew and Greta Wrigley

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas by Mitchell Tabas

- In memory of beloved daughter, Karen Ruth Stersis, to Lorna 
Adelman by Bill and Judi Loy
 

Family Education Fund
- In honor of new grandson, Samuel, son of Cara and Toby, to Rich 
and Joan Heller by Craig and Paula Sobel

- In honor of Tatyana Kalko
	

Honor Fund
- In appreciation of beautiful piano accompaniment by Loren Gildar	
	
- In honor of the birth of twin grandsons, Ori Eitan and Noam 
Eliezer Mermelstein, to Ivy and David Mermelstein by Herbert and 
Alice Sachs

- In honor of the birth of granddaughter, Ellie Ruth Sable, to 
Randye and Don Sable by Herbert and Alice Sachs

- In honor of Rebecca Landau

B E T H  S H O L O M
C O N G R E G AT I O N

Donations
We are grateful for the 

following contributions:
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Israel Action Fund
- In honor of the birth of granddaughter, Ellie Ruth Sable, to 
Randye and Don Sable by Joseph and Valerie Lieberman

- In honor of the birth of Ellie Ruth, to Randye and Don Sable by 
Sheila Berman

- In honor of a speedy recovery, to Sharon Schmidt by Joseph and 
Valerie Lieberman

- In honor of the birth of granddaughter, Ellie Ruth Sable, to 
Randye and Don Sable by Charles and Agnes Kraus

- In honor of the birth of twin grandsons – Mazal tov to David and 
Ivy Mermelstein by Belinda and Alex Glijansky

- In honor of the birth of Ellie Ruth Sable, to Randye and Don Sable 
by Marlene Kessler

- In honor of the birth of granddaughter, Ellie Ruth Sable, to 
Randye and Don Sable by Bill and Judi Loy

- In honor of a speedy recovery to Ted Pansky by Joseph and 
Valerie Lieberman

- In honor of the birth of granddaughter, Ellie Ruth Sable, to 
Randye and Don Sable by Sharon Lubrani

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by 
Jules and Patricia Mendelsohn	

 

Memorial Fund
- In memory of beloved husband, father and grandfather,  
Mark Saifer to Gail Saifer and Family by Max and Robin Minkoff

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe,  to Elinor Kamen by  
Gerald Spivack	

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by 
Elaine Wolfson Gordon

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe, to Elinor Kamen by  
Wendy Cohen

- In memory of mother, Muriel Tabas, to Jon by Leonard and  
Linda Abrams

Memorial Fund (continued)

- In memory of beloved husband, father and grandfather, Morris 
Lift, to the Morris Family by Herbert and Alice Sachs

- In memory of beloved daughter, Karen Ruth Stesis, to Lorna 
Adelman by Marc and Lynn Album

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by 
Herbert and Alice Sachs

- In memory of beloved husband, father and grandfather, Joe 
Kamen, to Elly Kamen and Family by Stuart and Marlee Alperin

- In memory of beloved husband, father and grandfather, Joe 
Kamen, to Elly Kamen and Family by Stephan and Arlene Bieber

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas by David Schaffer

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by 
Max and Robin Minkoff

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan and Michael by Philip Tabas

- In memory of beloved daughter, Karen, to Lorna Adelman by  
Bruce and Sara Berger

- In memory of Joseph Kamen, to Elinor Kamen by Elliot and  
Susan Miller

- In memory of Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by Neil and 
Wendy Klinghoffer

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by 
Robert and Marilyn Rubin

- In memory of beloved mother, Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan and 
Linda Tabas by Carl and Richelle Hittinger

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by 
Alvin and Patti First	

- In memory of Mark Saifer, to Rachel Goldman and Mindy Cohen 
by Shira Goodman

- In memory of beloved husband, to Elly Kamen by Philip Cohen

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan and Linda Tabas and 
Family by Belinda Glijansky

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by 
Harvey and Suzan Friedrich

B E T H  S H O L O M
C O N G R E G AT I O N

Donations
We are grateful for the 

following contributions:
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Memorial Fund (continued)

- In memory of Muriel Tabas with deepest sympathy, to Jonathan 
Tabas by Judith Cohen

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to the Tabas Family by Marla and 
Fred Wolfson

- In memory of beloved mother, Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas 
by Sheila Richman

- In memory of beloved mother, Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas 
by Sonny and Sarah Coslov

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe, to Elinor Kamen by Vivian Davis

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by 
Norman and Judy Ferber

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Leah Tabas by Ali and Vicki Naderi

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Michael Tabas and Jonathan 
Tabas by Elaine and Todd Chonofsky

- In memory of beloved daughter, Karen Ruth Stesis, to Lorna 
Adelman by Belinda and Alex Glijansky

- In memory of beloved husband, father and grandfather, Joe 
Kamen, to Elly and Family by Jacob and Carol Ostrow

- In memory of beloved father and grandfather, Mark Saifer, by the 
Staff at Beth Sholom

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas by Kenneth Forman

- In memory of beloved husband, father and grandfather, Joe 
Kamen, to Elly Kamen and Family by Sylva Silver

- In memory of beloved mother and Woman of Valor, Muriel 
Tabas, to Jonathan and Family by Stuart and Sherri Leibowitz

- In memory of Muriel Tabas by Heidi and Jeffrey Gordon

- In memory of Joe Kamen by Heidi and Jeffrey Gordon

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe, to Elinor Kamen by Larry 
and Susan Cutler

- In memory of beloved husband, father and grandfather, Joe 
Kamen, to Elly Kamen and Family by Eileen and Michael Weingram

- In memory of Charlotte Lavin by Daniel and Susan Raynor

Memorial Fund (continued)

- In memory of Joseph Kamen, to Elly Kamen by Carl and  
Richelle Hittinger

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Leah Tabas by Angela Naderi Blezard

- In memory of Joe Kamen, to the Kamen Family by Fred and  
Marla Wolfson

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe, to Elinor Kamen by  
Harriet Pearlmutter

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by  
Jay and Sharon Bornstein

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by 
Robert and Ruth Layman

- In memory of beloved mother, Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas 
by Herbert and Alice Sachs

- In memory of beloved daughter, Karen Ruth Stesis, to Lorna 
Adelman by Herbert and Alice Sachs

- In memory of Arthur Kovnat by Karel Kovnat and Lee Adler

- In memory of Joseph Kamen, to Elly Kamen by Belinda Glijansky

- In memory of beloved husband, father and grandfather, Joe 
Kamen, to Elly Kamen and Family by Harvey and Dianne Cutler

- In memory of Karen Stesis with my deepest sympathy, to Lorna 
Adelman by Judith Cohen

- In memory of beloved mother, Muriel, to Jonathan Tabas by 
Bruce and Sara Berger

- In memory of Joseph Kamen, to Elly Kamen and family by 
Edward and Sheila Hofferman	

- In memory of Joseph Kamen, father of Craig (Claudia) Kamen by 
Claudia Kamen		

- In memory of Joe Kamen, with sympathy, to Elly Kamen by  
Judith Cohen

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by 
Helene Geiss

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by 
Sheila Richman

B E T H  S H O L O M
C O N G R E G AT I O N

Donations
We are grateful for the 

following contributions:



B E T H  S H O L O M
C O N G R E G AT I O N

Donations
We are grateful for the 

following contributions:
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Merow Family Mitzvah Food Pantry
- In honor of the engagement of daughter, Jenny Posnan to Erin 
Hanley, to Linda and Len Abrams by Alvin and Patti First

- In memory of beloved husband, father and grandfather Joe, to 
Elinor Kamen by Florence Alman
	
- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas and Family	
by Roger Davis and Amy Cohen

- In memory of beloved father, Mark Saifer, to Rachel Saifer 
Goldman by Larry and Lynn Oxenberg
 
- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan and Linda Tabas and 
Family by Steven and Sara Jean Levin

- In memory of beloved mother and grandmother, Susan Greco, to 
the Greco Family by Samuel and Susan Liebman

- In memory of beloved husband, father and grandfather, Mark 
Saifer, to Gail Saifer and Family by Harvey and Suzan Friedrich

- In memory of beloved mother, Muriel, to Jonathan Tabas by 
Martin and Ellen Levine

- In memory of beloved father, Burton Kahn, to Bruce Kahn by 
Harvey and Suzan Friedrich

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas by Miriam and  
Allan Schneirov

- In memory of beloved father, Mark Saifer, to Mindy Cohen by  
Larry and Lynn Oxenberg

- In memory of beloved father, Michael Driban, to Sam Driban by 
Florence Alman

- In memory of Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by Roger Davis and  
Amy Cohen

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas by David and  
Deborah Minkoff

- In memory of  beloved mother, Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas 
by Harvey and Suzan Friedrich

- In memory of beloved husband, Ronald Borofsky, to Charlotte 
Borofsky by Harvey and Suzan Friedrich

- In memory of  beloved mother, Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas 
by Jay and Sharon Bornstein

Merow Family Mitzvah Food Pantry 
(continued) 

- In memory of  beloved husband, Armand Gordon, to Deborah 
Gordon by Harvey and Suzan Friedrich

- In memory of Pauline Doll, to the McManeman Family by  
Kathy Banker

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to the Tabas Family by  
Miriam Lefkowitz

- In memory of Uncle Nate, by Noga Gold	

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe, to Elinor Kamen by Larry 
and Lynn Oxenberg
 
- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to the Family of Muriel Tabas by 
Ronald and Susan Handis

Minyanaires 
- In appreciation of Zoom minyan, to Steven Nusbaum by Harry 
and Jackie Leibson

- In honor of Zoom services for Morning Minyan, to Larry Chelder 
by Harry and Jackie Leibson

- In honor of the birth of granddaughter, Ellie Ruth Sable, to 
Randye and Don Sable by Chaya Pittler
 
- In memory of beloved mother, Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas 
by Elaine Wolfson Gordon

- In memory of Joseph Kamen, to Elly by Marjorie Boxbaum

- In memory of beloved husband and father and grandfather, Joe 
Kamen, to Elly Kamen and Family by David and Ivy Mermelstein

- In memory of Joseph Kamen, to Elly Kamen by Andrea Joseph

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to the Tabas Family by Martin and 
Selma Roffman

- In memory of Joe Kamen, beloved husband, father, and 
grandfather, to Elly Kamen by Miriam Lefkowitz

- In memory of Joe Kamen, to Elinor Kamen by Jan Weiss

B E T H  S H O L O M
C O N G R E G AT I O N

Donations
We are grateful for the 

following contributions:



B E T H  S H O L O M
C O N G R E G AT I O N

Donations
We are grateful for the 

following contributions:

35

Pohl College Fund
- In memory of Doris Pohl by Hank and Jan Pohl	

Prayer Book Fund
- In memory of beloved husband, Mark Saifer, to Gail Saifer by 
Gerald and Renee Goldsman

- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by 
Gerald and Renee Goldsman

Ramah Scholarship Fund
- In honor of birth of granddaughter Ellie Ruth, to Randye and Don 
Sable by Jerald and Anna Green

- In honor of Scout Spivack's Bat Mitzvah, to Jerry Spivack by 
Allen and Gerri Richmond

- In memory of Karen Stesis, to Lorna Adelman by Miriam Lefkowitz

- In memory of Mark Saifer, to The Cohen Family by Steven and 
Sara Jean Levin

- In memory of beloved husband, father and grandfather, to Gail, 
Mindy and Rachel by Jerald and Anna Green

- In memory of Muriel Tabas, to Jonathan Tabas by Neil and  
Helen Shupak

- In memory of Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen by Elliot and Gail Norry

- In memory of Joseph Kamen, to Elly by Ronald and Susan Handis
	

Shabbat Experience
 
- In honor of Rabbi Glanzberg Krainin and Cantor Jacob Agar by 
Rebecca Gross Burack

Siddur Fund
- In memory of beloved husband, Joe Kamen, to Elly Kamen, by 
Jerome and Ronne Hellmann
		

Temple Sholom Legacy
	  	
- In memory of Joe Kamen, beloved husband, father, grandfather, 
to Elly Kamen and family by Marlene and Joel Ignatin
	  	

Yahrzeit Fund
- In memory of Dr. Edward Stein by Edward Stein
	  	
- In memory of Reba and Albert Pons by Jerilyn Barford	
	  	
- In memory of beloved sister, Dian Weiss, by Lee Myers	
	  	
- In memory of beloved father, Leoi M. Brichtaby Marie Granor	
	  	
- In memory of Judith and Lionel Schlank by Jill Schlank
	
- In memory of beloved father, Isidore Morgenstern, by Lee Myers	

- In memory of beloved mother, Ayne K. Brener by Arthur Brener	
	  	
- In memory of beloved mother, Fannie Samson by Harriet Kay
	  	
- In memory of Samuel Lemberg by Ina Bell
	  	
- In memory of beloved wife, mother and grandmother Muriel 
Tabas to Linda Tabas and Family by Linda Geyerbolder
	  	
- In memory of beloved husband, Ralph Landes by Ada Landes	

- In memory of beloved brother, Max First by Al First	

- In memory of beloved mother, Rose Strauss by Susan Kestenbaum

- In memory of beloved father, Bernard Strauss  by Susan Kestenbaum

- In memory of beloved mother, Charlotte Wolfson by Elaine 
Wolfson Gordon	

- In memory of beloved mother, Ida Saffren by Sonya Grossman	

- In memory of beloved mother, Charlotte Wolfson by Linda Berger	

- In memory of beloved wife, Ruth Saks by Stephen Saks	

- In memory of beloved mother, Essie Karabell by David Karabell	

- In memory of beloved grandfather, Nathan Neuman by  
Jill Borden	
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Yahrzeit Fund (continued)

- In memory of beloved father, Ralph Landes by Donna Landes	

- In memory of beloved sister, Betsy Schwartz by Bruce and  
Sara Berger

- In memory of beloved brother, Nathan Morgenstern by Lee Myers	

- In memory of beloved sister, Regina Kram by Ada Landes	

- In memory of my mother, Lois Bachman by Marge Boxbaum

- In memory of beloved brother, David First by Al First	

- In memory of E. David First by Robert First

- In memory of Charlotte Wolfson by Marla and Fred Wolfson

- In memory of beloved father, William Heine by Alan Heine

- In memory of beloved mother, Anna Aberman by Amy Lieberman	

- In memory of beloved father, Isreal First by Al First

- In memory of beloved sister, Bessie Strickon by Dorothy Freedman

- In memory of beloved grandmother, Norma Stern by Robert Stern

- In memory of beloved husband, Sidney Snyder by Eleanor Snyder

- In memory of beloved father, James L. Price by R. Thomas Price	

- In memory of beloved father, Rafael Marder by Belle Manes

- In memory of my mother, Ruth L. Rappaport by Marla Wolfson

- In memory of beloved brother, Phillip Morgenstern by Lee Myers

- In memory of beloved mother, Jeanette Glassman by  
Norman Glassman

- In memory of Mildred Milgrom by Stephan and Arlene Bieber

- In memory of beloved grandfather, Hyman Goldsman by  
Gerald Goldsman

- In memory of beloved mother, Gertrude S. Olive by Marcia Halbert

- In memory of beloved mother, Hetty Helen Costin by Robert Costin

Yahrzeit Fund (continued)

- In memory of beloved father, Willam Bellman by Albert Bellman	

- In memory of beloved father, William Willis and beloved 
husband, Harvey Silberman by Joyce Silberman

- In memory of beloved mother, Anna Aberman by Malcolm Aberman

- In memory of beloved grandfather, Irvin Mordell by Paul Radensky

- In memory of beloved father, Leonard Koplin by Joseph Koplin	

- In memory of beloved mother, Anne Price by R. Thomas Price
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